
This newsletter is a celebration of the vast array of opportunities that have been 
available to our students over the past term ranging from Year 7õs re-enacting 
the Battle of Hastings, the Year 8 trip to the National Space Centre and the 
Year 11 trip to the National History Museum.   

We have been very impressed with how well our Year 7 students have settled into 
life at Aldercar High School. They have quite clearly risen to the many challenges 
that their first term at Secondary School has thrown at them. 

Our Year 11 students have just had their Parentsõ evening where student progress 
was discussed. As a result, students are taking part in focussed intervention   
sessions in their vocational subjects just before Christmas so that they can work 
on their coursework submissions. After Christmas, students will embark on a 
short, sharp intervention programme focussed on their GCSE subjects in        
preparation for their Mock exams in February. 

Our Year 13 students are in the process of applying for their next steps in their 
career, be it at university, to embark on an apprenticeship or starting work. Year 
13 are also preparing for their mock exams in February.  

With regards to staffing, Mr Turner (School Business Manager) is retiring after 
having completed just over 3 years at the school. In addition, Mrs Davies 
(Teacher of Maths) and Mrs Fletcher (Head of Maths) will be leaving us at 
Christmas to go on Maternity Leave. We look forward to seeing them both back in 
the future. 

Finally, I would like to remind you of the remaining Inset days for the next       
academic year which are as follows: 

Inset Day 4  Friday 23rd June 2023 

Inset Day 5  Monday 26th June 2023 

As a result of joining the Embark Trust there is an additional Inset Day (Inset 
Day 6) on Friday 30th June 2023.  

In addition to these dates, the school will be closed for the extra Bank holiday on 
Monday 8th May 2023 to mark the coronation of his Majesty King Charles III. 

We hope that you have a wonderful festive season, and we all look forward to 
seeing all of our students when they return in the New Year on Monday 9th     
January 2023 at 8.20am. 

December 2022 

Mrs Hatto  Head Teacher 



Dress to impress 

Each year, Post-16 students are encouraged to ôdress to impressõ to mark    
remembrance day. This year a large number of our students took part and 
donned their smartest clothes. Next year, we are hoping that our Post-16   
students will be able to not only ôdress to impressõ but lead a number of other 
remembrance events. 

UCAS 

Our Year 13 students have been busily applying for university with               
applications to Universities of Oxford, York, Nottingham and Coventry to 
name a few. Subjects as diverse as Physics, Nursing and policing have proved 
popular and we are thrilled that all of our applicants so far have received     
offers for their chosen courses, some having lower or unconditional offers on 
the strength of their applications. We look forward to seeing the other      
offers come rolling through over the coming weeks. 

 

Phoenix Partnership  

Miss Cracknell was thrilled to be invited to a launch dinner for the Coventry 
University Phoenix partnership and to be able to join this fantastic scheme 
for Post-16. By becoming part of the 
partnership, our students across all 
years, but especially Post-16 will be 
able to access a wide variety of      
careers and University education 
both at the University and in school, 
they will have access to Coventry  
University Library and the              
opportunity for collaborative working 
with other partnership schools. We 
are already lining up an economics 
workshop on the University trading 
floor and some ôStreet Lawõ events in 
the New Year. This really is a ground-
breaking scheme and, with most of 
the costs of trips, events and visits 
covered by the partnership, we are 
hopeful that most of our students will 
be able to better explore what     
University can offer them. 



Student council  

This year we have seen the relaunch of the Post-16 student council. In the 
meetings so far, we have discussed what students want the Post-16             
environment to look like, have asked all students for their opinions via a 
google survey and have tried to address issues which have arisen. We are   
currently looking into what trips and visits we can arrange for Post-16.      
Currently students have suggested the zoo for a subject based trip and a   
possible end of year trip to a theme park. All being well we will soon have news 
of some real developments in the future of the Post-16 environment including 
better designated study spaces and more exclusivity for Post-16 students so 
watch this space! 

 

Mocks 

After Christmas, Year 13 students will have their mocks in the first 2 full 
weeks of February and subject staff will be letting students know before the 
break what to revise and how to revise in their subject. Miss Cracknell will  
also be offering revision masterclasses at lunchtimes across January for    
students who need further guidance on revision strategies. Mocks are an    
important chance for students to focus on how to approach the real exams 
(especially as students may never have sat formal exams before) and we     
encourage all our Year 13 students to take every opportunity to achieve their 
best in these exams. 

 

Tuition funding 

Many of our students meet the national criteria for receiving tuition as part 
of the governmentõs covid catch up tuition fund programme. So far the tuition 
has been subject based but, after Christmas, a number of students will be  
selected for academic mentoring with Mr Bououd. These will be 15 minute   
sessions every fortnight for academic coaching to allow students to develop in 
their independent learning and academic skills and will be an excellent         
opportunity for more focused support. Students will be informed in the new 
year if they are part of this exciting programme. 



Year 12 next steps 

On January 16th, representatives from Nottingham College are coming into 
school to talk with Year 12 students about apprenticeship opportunities once 
they leave Post-16. This marks the first of many activities to support our 
Year 12 students as they make plans for their ônext stepsõ. It may seem early 
but it is essential for students to have plans and ideas for their future      
before we start back in Year 13. Also planned is a trip to Nottingham Trent 
University on 10th February and a number of activities with Coventry        
University through the Phoenix Partnership later in the term. Any Year 13 
students interested in apprenticeships have also been offered the chance of 
one to one meetings with Nottingham College on 16th January to find out 
more. 

Bursary 

Just a reminder that families in receipt of free school meals and/or certain 
benefits are eligible to apply for the bursary to help with the costs of        
remaining in education. This can support with any costs relating to school     
including bus fare, books and equipment and contributions to educational 
trips. Students should see Mrs Brighton in the Post-16 office to find out 
more. 

Year 11  

As we write, we are working through interviewing all Year 11 students about 
their plans for next academic year and are thrilled that the majority of Year 
11 students are currently opting to stay with us for their Post-16 studies. We 
are also pleased to announce that, subject to numbers, we will be offering 
Business Studies, Graphics and Animal Care at level 3 BTEC for the coming 
year and would welcome any changes to applications based on this. Students 
are encouraged to speak to Miss Cracknell or Mrs Brighton to discuss their 
choices.  

Please remember the deadline for Post-16 applications is Tuesday 10th     
January and we would advise students to apply even if they are still           
considering other options to ensure that their courses are taken into account 
when timetabling. Offer letters will be sent out in early March. Please        
remember we really do have a pathway 
for everyone but if youõre not sure 
whatõs right for you talk to subject 
staff as well as Miss Cracknell or Mrs 
Brighton. We are really looking forward 
to the induction events planned for our 
upcoming Year 12 students over the 
coming few months. 



Peer Mentoring at Aldercar launched this year with a number of the current 
Year 10 and Year 13 students having received training for the role in July 
last year. 

Twenty mentors from Year 10 meet regularly with a Year 7 mentee. The    
objective of the scheme is to support Year 7 students who may need a little 
extra help in order to have a good transition from primary school to         
secondary school. 

The success of the scheme has been largely down to the organisational and 
leadership skills of the Year 13 students who were each charged with leading 
a house group. It has been amazing to see older students taking on            
responsibility for a whole school initiative. The Year 10 mentors have made a 
huge impact on the success of Year 7 transition this year and as the lead for 
the project in school, We could not be happier with the way that it has been 
rolled-out. We will look to build on this for the Year 7s coming up to us next 
year. It has been a great success! 

 

Ormonde 

Howitt Gregg 

Shipley 



Novemberõs Star Readers ð the Word-Millionaire Club. 

The following students deserve our congratulations for reaching some mighty 
reading milestones this half-term. A huge well done to Cora, who is our first 
word millionaire of the year and to Max and Zac who have both read well over 
250,000 words. Praise also goes to Oliver, Grace, Ewan, Abby, Harry, Kelsey, 
May, Grace, Kristina, Anne, Summer, Charlie, Isabella, April, Ella S and Ella G 
who have all read at least 100,000 words.  

Tyger by RF Said 

This is a dark and magical story about two children who 
find a mythical creature ð a Tyger ð in a rubbish dump in 
London - set in the near future of the 21st Century.  An   
altered, dark London, where the Tyger is in danger and our 
protagonists Adam and Zadie are driven to save the Tyger, 
and in the process save London too. This is a book that 
looks at spirituality, and ideas of community, whilst the 
Tyger teaches Adam and Zadie about the sheer wonder of 
the universe, of nature and about interpersonal               
relationships. The Tyger helps the children find all their hidden skills and 
courage and release it all to fight against the awfulness in their world. It is 
a unique book full of adventure, joy and hope.  

 

As part of our initiatives to improve reading and literacy here at Aldercar 
High School, we have introduced two new schemes; Direct Instruction and 
Thinking Reading. 

Direct Instruction is currently being used with students in Year 7, Year 8 
and Year 9 and is designed to improve studentõs reading pace, increase their 
reading accuracy and help to improve their understanding of what it is they 
are  reading (comprehension). In this first term, we have seen all students 
make progress in these areas and are confident that students will continue 
to do so as we move into the spring term. 

Thinking Reading is designed to help students make similar advances,      
however it is taught on a one to one basis. This half term, we have seen all 
chosen students make gains of a whole year on their reading ages, again, 
something we are confident will continue as we move into the new term. 

For more information on all areas of reading at Aldercar High School, visit 
our website at https://www.aldercarhigh.co.uk/students/reading/ 



Back in October, Year 7 students were treated to a visit 
from London-based author Anthony Kessel. Anthony is the 
NHS Public Health Director and Trustee of Booktrust and 
writes fiction books to support young people improve their 
mental health.  

He entertained the year group by reading some extracts 
from two of his books in the ôDonõt Doubt the Rainbowõ     
series.  

The first book in the series, The Five Clues, is a real-time 
murder-mystery thriller and family drama, combining an   
exciting race against time with a heart-rending story about 
a teenager learning to live with the loss of a beloved parent.                           

The second book, Outside Chance, is a fast-paced thriller in 
which teen detective Edie Marble is tasked with solving 
four very different but equally puzzling mysteries. 

Some of our students then got the chance to participate with Anthony in a 
dramatic reading which was very funny. They did an excellent job! 

Anthony also stayed behind for a book signing with students who had        
purchased one of his books. Anthony said that he had enjoyed meeting our 
students who were thoughtful and interesting.  

Both of his books are available to borrow from our school library.  



The ôGet Caught Readingõ raffle rewards students for reading well and        
encourages others to start reading during their free time. During break and 
lunch times, any student reading for fifteen minutes or more will be rewarded 
with a raffle ticket and be entered into the half-termly prize draw. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clubs 

This half-term has seen the introduction of an after-school homework club in 
the library on Mondays to Thursdays. If your child is struggling and would like 
some support or just a quiet place to get their homework done, they can come 
along to the library. Also watch this space to learn more about our Year 7 
Book Club coming soon. 
 

500 piece jigsaw challenge. 

The students are making progress with our Christmas themed jigsaw. There 
are lots of activities on offer in 
the library at lunchtime including 
mindful colouring; Scrabble and    
other board games. In the weeks 
up to Christmas, our Reading            
Ambassadors will be running        
mini-workshops making origami 
stars and baubles. Research has 
shown that learning new skills 
like origami can help improve 
mental well-being by boosting 
self-confidence and by building 
connections with others. 



On Monday 14th November, Year 7 students took part in the annual Battle of 
Hastings re-enactment. 

Students made either a Saxon or Norman sword and shield and acted out the 
core phases of the battle.  All students were well behaved and had a lot of 
fun getting messy.  However, this is actually part of helping our students   
understand the battle and come to a conclusion on the significance of       
different events in preparation for them writing an historical essay, 'William 
won the Battle of Hastings because of his superior tactics' Do you agree?  

 



On December 7th, 48 Year 11 students had the opportunity to 
visit the Natural History Museum in London. It was an early 
start and a long journey, but the views in the museum were 
well worth it. Students saw dinosaur skeletons, life size blue 
whale models, and other amazing exhibits. Lots of McDonald's 
meals were eaten on service station stops, and all were back 
safe at about 730pm. Well done!  



 

Some Year 10 students have carried out some creative learning. They used 
play dough to model out how our white blood cells produce antibodies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday 13th October 55 Year 8 students went on a trip to The National 
Space Centre in Leicester. This was a very interesting day for our students. 
With six interactive galleries, the UKõs largest planetarium, and the iconic 
42m high Rocket Tower, the award-winning National Space Centre is an out-of
-this-world experience and the Year 8 students thoroughly enjoyed it. 


